

CITY OF AMESBURY IN THE YEAR TWO THOUSAND TWENTY ONE

SPONSORED BY: Kassandra Gove, Mayor BILL No. 2021-151

At the meeting of the Amesbury City Council held on December 14, 2021 the following action was taken:

An Order to authorize the Mayor to expend an Economic Development Administration (EDA) grant from the United States Department of Commerce.

Summary: This \$22,500 grant from EDA will fund the Reimagining a Resilient Downtown Amesbury Project. This represents the federal share of the project cost, with a \$22,900 non-federal matching share.

This project is a partnership between Resilient Cities Catalyst and the City to explore the strengths and vulnerabilities of Amesbury's central business district. This is a year-long project and is being led by a 13-person Task Force comprised of residents, business owners, regional partners, non-profits, and other important stakeholders.

Be it Ordered by the City Council of the City of Amesbury assembled, and by the authority of the same as follows:

That the City of Amesbury authorizes the Mayor to accept and expend an Economic Development Administration (EDA) grant from the United States Department of Commerce.

Councilor Wheeler moved to approve bill 2021-151 and was seconded by Councilor Hogg. A roll call vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously (8 present- Kisieleski absent).

Witness my hand and seal for the City of Amesbury this 15th day of December, 2021

City Clerk

Mayor

Date